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From: research.listserv@mssm.edu <research.listserv@mssm.edu> 
Sent: Tuesday, July 20, 2021 2:39 PM
Subject: [GCO] Informing the NIH When Submitting Application to Multiple Funding Agencies

Dear Research Community,

The Dean's Office GCO released guidance several weeks ago regarding disclosing
overlap.  

NIH Other Support: Overlap Guidance (Dean’s Office/GCO)

We wanted to highlight this statement here:

"Individuals submitting grants with overlap and failing to acknowledge such during the
submission process (InfoEd submission) are subject to sanctions by NIH for Failure to
Disclose."

And we thought it would be helpful to point you to where exactly you are disclosing this. 
Please see this question on the NIH 424 Cover Sheet.

Below are the corresponding instructions from the SF424 (R&R Application Guide.

http://localhost:3000/decode_hex/68747470733a2f2f707265766965772e6d61696c65726c6974652e636f6d2f643166396a31
http://researchroadmap.mssm.edu/deans-office-announcements/#overlap-of-research
https://grants.nih.gov/grants/how-to-apply-application-guide/forms-f/general-forms-f.pdf


In the field “Is this application being submitted to other agencies?” check “Yes” if one or

more of the specific aims submitted in your application is also contained in a similar,

identical, or essentially identical application submitted to another federal

agency. Otherwise, check "No." If you checked "Yes," indicate the agency or agencies to

which the application has been submitted.

The GCO would also like to reiterate that submitting to multiple funding agencies is both

fine and expected.  This information; however, must be disclosed properly.

Please contact the GCO with any questions you may have.

Sincerely,

Allison Gottlieb

Allison Gottlieb, M.S. | Director, Sponsored Programs Education and Communications |
Grants and Contracts Office | Icahn School of Medicine at Mount Sinai
150 East 42nd, 10th Floor | New York, New York 10017-5629
Tel: 646.605.8678 (ISMMS Internal: Dial “68678”) | Fax: 212.241.3294 | E-Mail:
allison.gottlieb@mssm.edu |
Website: http://icahn.mssm.edu/research/portal/resources/gco

Q uestio ns abo ut Spo nso red Pro jects?  Please click here for a listing of
Departmental Grants Specialists at the GCO who can assist you.

Which training m ust I / sho uld I take?

PI/Co-InvestigatorI Clinical Research Coordinator I Postdoctoral ResearcherI
Research Administrator

Information in above links maintained by the Office of Research Services.




